
 

 
Youth and Gang Violence Subcommittee Meeting 

Multnomah Building, Room 315 
 9-11am 

 
Notes for May 3, 2018 

 
 

Subcommittee Attendees 

Co-Chairs 
Antoinette Edwards, City of Portland OYVP 
Kirsten Snowden, MCDA 
 
Attendees 
Tracy Alioth, POIC Gift Coordinator 
Ilijah Andrews, POIC Intern  
James Dakin, Portland Police Bureau 
Erin Fairchild, Safe & Thriving Multco 
Tracey Freeman, Dept. of Community Justice 
Jillian Girard, Dept. of County Management 
Yolanda Gonzalez, Latino Network 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
Erika Molina Rodriguez, Multnomah Youth 

Commission 
William Nunemann, LPSCC Intern 
Alice Perry, Latino Network 
Sgt. James Quackenbush, Portland Police 

Bureau 
Maria Scanelli, Resolutions NW 
Jay Scroggin, Dept. of Community Justice 
Bryn Thorsen, DCHS-DSVCO Intern 
Marcus Waughfield, IRCO 
Robert White, POIC Mentor 
Babak Zolfaghari-Azar, CHI 
 
LPSCC Staff 
Abbey Stamp, LPSCC 
Sarah Mullen, LPSCC 
Samuel Taylor, LPSCC 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC  
 

 

 
 
Introductions and Announcements 
Introductions were made and everyone stated their favorite ice cream.  
 
Lily Yamamoto noted the Chair’s Budget includes a .5 FTE Gang Coordinator at DCJ. Truls 
and Erika will present their budget in front of the board. There was discussion about the 
budget process.  

❖ Antoinette will inquire if the City can match and bring the position to full-time. What 
about Gresham?  Erin Fairchild noted the connection to all kinds of youth violence. 
It will be housed at DCJ, but the hiring process will be collaborative. 

 
There was a discussion about data. Jillian Girard noted Strategy 5 will be the first mock-up 
for showing outcomes. Alice Perry noted agencies are collecting data, and the gang 
assessment data needs to not burden agencies.  We can be better at sharing the data we 
have.  
 
Update on the PDX Youth Forum on Wednesday. The panel was a mix of law enforcement, 
prosecutors, and youth.  
 
Update on Mentors Gathering: 
Christina Youssi will send out the link to register.  
 
Lily noted we need to continue to engage youth.  

 



   
 

 
Next meeting--Keep the June meeting at regular time. The agenda will focus around 
summer activities.  
 
Updates: 

● Antoinette thanked partners and mentioned the dialogue with Jo Ann Hardesty 
around gang issues. 

● Parent Partnership Picnic will be on  June 16th, 1-3pm. There will be parents, 
judges, law enforcement, etc. The handbook will be released. Communications 
should be there.  

● Measure 11 Youth Internships update: Interns are talking in schools and sharing 
stories.  

 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  
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